

March 30, 2022

Martha Guzman
Regional Administrator
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 9
75 Hawthorne Street
San Francisco, California 94105
guzman.martha@epa.gov

Dear Administrator Guzman:

The California Air Resources Board (CARB) is transmitting to the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (U.S. EPA) the South Coast On-Road Heavy-Duty Vehicle Incentive Measure 2021 Progress Report (2021 Progress Report). The attached 2021 Progress Report fulfills the annual reporting requirement as outlined in the South Coast On-Road Heavy-Duty Vehicle Incentive Measure (South Coast Incentive Measure).

The 2021 Progress Report is CARB's third progress report for the South Coast Incentive Measure. The 2020 Progress Report is publicly available on CARB's website at the following address: https://ww2.arb.ca.gov/resources/documents/implementation-state-sip-strategy

If you have any questions or need further information, please contact Ms. Sylvia Vanderspek, Chief, Air Quality Planning Branch, at (916) 324-7163, or by email at sylvia.vanderspek@arb.ca.gov.

Sincerely,

Vernon Hughes for

Dr. Michael Benjamin, Chief, Air Quality Planning and Science Division

Enclosures (3)

cc: See next page.